217 NW 2nd St. #4

Corvallis, OR 97330

USA

22 March 2000

Dear Wilson –

Muli bwanji? I received your letter a few days ago and it pleased my very much to hear from you. I always am happy to hear from my former students. I am glad that you are doing well there in Malawi, the “Warm Heart of Africa.” Thank you very much for the snaps as well.

Life in America is going on well. As you know I am at the university again, this time working towards my master’s degree in Geography. It is very hard work of course but I think that working hard is good for a person as it builds character. I sounds like you are working hard on things. How are you filling your time? Did you pass your examinations?

Ms. Gemmer and I are living in the beautiful American state of Oregon which is in the northwest of America. The climate here is rainy for much of the year. In fact we are currently entering the dry season which will be nice because too much rain can make a person sad and depressed. We are living in a beautiful valley surrounded by mountains and the ocean is only an hour away by galimoto. Near our small town there is much agriculture consisting of many fruits and vegetables (but not the tropical variety as in Malawi!) So we are getting along well. Ms. Gemmer sends to you her greetings.

Wilson, where are you living these days? I do not recognize your post office address as being near Mulanje. Please tell me what part of the country you are currently living in. How is your family getting on? Are you still friends with Godfrey? How is he doing?

I miss Malawi very much and I only wish I could return one of these days. However, since I am a student I cannot afford it; as you know, being a student is not a good way to make money. Instead, a student is always spending money for this and that. I miss the nice climate of the Mulanje area and all my friends there. I especially miss the pineapples, mangoes, and papaya fruits that grow in such abundance there. One can buy tropical fruits here in America but the quality is poor and they are expensive due to the long distance they must travel in order to get here.

Lastly, stay in good health and please write back! 

All the best,

Mr. Smith

